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March 10, 2022 RE: City of La Crosse 
CCF Bank - 141 7th St. South 
SEH No. 161151  14.00 

 
 
 
Yuri Nasonovs 
Engineer 
Engineering Department 
400 La Crosse St. 
La Crosse, WI 54601 
 
Dear Mr. Nasonovs: 
 
As a follow-up to your request for additional information per the February 4, 2022 commercial design 
review meeting, here are clarifications to the design and a request to be exempted from requiring a storm 
water permit based on Chapter 105, Sec. 105-55: 
 

• The project scope is to remodel the existing building  
• The parking lot is in need of repair.  To restore the surface, the proposed work is to pull up and 

remove the existing asphaltic surface and pave a new surface.  The underlying base course will 
remain in place.  We consider this work routine maintenance.  

• The site will have less than a quarter acre of land disturbing activity 
• Less than 400 cubic yards of excavation or fill 
• Less than 300 feet of new utility or other open trench disturbance.  
• No added impervious area. 

 
If you would like to discuss this project further, or need additional information, please feel free to reach 
me at 608.498.4947 or jtomesh@sehinc.com. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 

Jeremy Tomesh, PE 
Project Manager 
(Lic. WI)) 
 
JJT 
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